
 

As Quakers, we have long worked for peace 

and equality, because of our belief that there is 

that of God in everyone, everywhere, whoever 

they are. 

Through Quakers' longstanding work welcoming newcomers to our shores, we 

have seen up close that the government's creation of a 'hostile environment' is 

increasingly embedding policies of discrimination into the practices of the British 

state. Quakers in Britain are committed to working with others to change this, 

creating a culture of compassion and welcoming hospitality that answers that of 

God in every person. 

Our Meeting for Sufferings was born of a response to the government's 

systematic discrimination against Quakers in the past. Today we turn that 

experience into solidarity, and stand against all oppression and suffering. We 

declare our determination to work for sanctuary everywhere, including here in 

Britain, by agreeing this Manifesto for change. 

 Human rights standards for all should be the foundation on which any 

national policy or international agreement on migration is founded, and 

these include the right to work, to learn, to housing, to medical care and to 

security in the event of adverse circumstances beyond personal control. 

 We will campaign for change to the asylum process so that it is built on a 

culture of compassion and practical response, rather than starting from an 

assumption of disbelief. 



 Within the UK system of immigration detention is institutional violence and 

discrimination. We oppose indefinite detention, which we believe neither 

right nor necessary, and will work towards the closure of all detention 

centres. Other more humane policies are more effective and should be 

introduced. 

 Our belief in every human being's equality leads us to oppose unjust 

deportations and removals, whether to the EU or to the wider world. 

 The humanitarian risks of trafficking and unsafe passage lead us to work 

for new, peaceful, safer routes of migration including the introduction of 

humanitarian visas and improved rules for family reunion. 

 To ourselves and wider society, we reaffirm our determination to 

acknowledge and dismantle discrimination in all of its forms, wherever it is 

to be found. 
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